GAP MINUTES 
NOVEMBER 16,2015
UNION PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

I. Welcome and Introductions:
Rev. James Holeman welcomed the group. He asked participants to introduce themselves and share what type of picture they would want to have on their socks, as a way of helping us get to know each other.

II. Update and planning of Habitat commitment and funding plans:
House construction going well; landscaping can’t be done quite yet, but interior hardware be done this weekend.  We have raised @ $60,000.  However, we are getting funding from previous build house payments.  Encourage session to approve love offering or budget line item for Habitat.  Will most likely close on current house first of year.  Dedication will be in January 10th at 3 PM.  Decision made not to do shower to prevent hard feelings with other homeowners.
III. Greetings from Presbytery

Charles Davenport shared that Presbytery very excited about all GAP is doing-Habitat, elder training, youth lock in, Malawi yard sale were mentioned at their recent staff meeting as examples of how Presbyterian churches can work together  Building H.O.P.E.  Capital fund campaign is reaching the end of the private donor phase.  Public phase will start in January.  Members of H.O.P.E Team will be contacting churches to arrange meeting.  Pledges can be received over 5 years.  Funds can be designated for particular fund.  (Malawi, Guatemala, Camp Grier, Vital church ministry).The brochure can be seen on the presbytery website at http://buildinghope.wncpresby.org/documents/campaignbrochure.pdf
Presbytery depends on the support of local congregations; Charles encouraged to get their pledges to Presbytery ASAP.  Next presbytery meeting January 30.  Remember in light of Paris, that God is ultimately in control.
SAVE THE DATE: February 12 Moderator Heath Rada coming to speak at First Pres. 7PM worship; reception before.
IV. Officer Training-report and attendance

 Five churches were represented at elder training at West Avenue on Saturday, November 14.  A total of 28 elders attended.
V. Malawi food shortage

Southminster’s Yard sale on 11/7 raised $4,500 for Malawi.  Thanks to all of the GAP churches that supported the sale through their donations and/or purchases.  All proceeds will go directly to hospital to provide food for patients and families.  

VI  Operation Christmas Child
Slots have been reserved for GAP to serve at Operation Christmas Child-Nov 27 and Dec 9      Email Jackson to receive link to register ahead of time, and to let him know the number of slots you would like to reserve.

VII  Other reports

John Pea-has looked into GAP ad for advertising Christmas services.   Rate is $500 for ¼ page ad to run 3 times.  If 10 churches agree, only would be $50.  Lowell, Olney, Union, Robinson, Third Street, Long Creek have agreed thus far.  Please contact John Pea if interested in joining the ad.

GAP youth lock in was a success November 13-14.  There were 37 youth who attended from Lowell, Union, Dallas, and Southminster.  There was worship, games, and a keynote Friday night.  Saturday the group did yard work at Web Street school.
 Triennium application will be on website by January.  Presbytery will provide bus up to 55 people and subsidize up to $120.
VIII. Announcements:

Raffle tickets are $10 for quilt for Union Youth Montreat fund

Camp Grier requesting funds to put on new roof and front porch on another one of the dorms.

West Avenue youth assembled 48 shoeboxes last Sunday
Long Creek Advent Fair Sunday November 22, 4-6; supper following
Thanksgiving Service Wednesday 7pm Mt Pisgah/ Robinson at Mt Pisgah

Guatemala team going in January.  Please be in prayer for the team.
Next Meeting January 1,2016.  Hosted by West Ave. 
Respectfully submitted, Mimi McCully
  
